A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 14th May 2015 at 7pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and District Councillor Rob Simister
1. Apologies for Absence, Nick Elsome, Kate Giles and Martin Wise.
2. Election of Chairman, Peter Dragoneti proposed by Nick Elsome and seconded by Marjo McGee.
3. Election of Vice Chairman, Nick Henry proposed by Peter Dragonetti and seconded by Nick Elsome.
4. Minutes of the last meeting, 9th April 2015 were signed as correct. 
5. Matters Arising. Lady Grove has now been amended as a locality field on Royal Mail's records which means that street name plates will not be erected.  This section of road does not officially have a street name.  The addresses will appear the same as before.
6. Parish Hall. The Wi-Fi is working well.
7. Newsletter/Website. Deadline for the next edition would be the following parish council meeting.
8.  Recreation Ground.  Chris Holden was concerned with twigs on the green. The clerk to remind  grass cutters about cutting before the fete.  Peter would contact SSE regarding the digging up of the green.
9. District Councillors Report. Newly elected district councillor Robert Simister introduced himself to the meeting. He reported that by the end of June it was hoped that all of SODC would be in a temporary home at Milton Park, the planning department hoped to move in the coming week. Nick Elsome asked about a bout getting the speed limit reduced in Crays Pond, and was advised to speak to Kevin Bulmer from OCC.
10. County Councillors Report. None.  
11. Planning and Unauthorised Developments P15/S1298/HH Pancroft Goring Road Goring Heath RG8 7SH Construction of a single-storey outbuilding ancillary to the use as a dwelling house. Recommended for refusal as could be better positioned and very high. 
12. Finance. There was £6,728.71 in the bank on 1st May after the PBL Works Loan £2,674.44 had been paid by direct debit on 1st May. As from 25 June 2015 credit interest rates will be reduced and the minimum requirement to receive credit interest will change to £25,000. For some reason SODC had paid the first half of the precept and the grant to the Goring Heath Parish Charity not the Parish Council. Peter would arrange for the money to be transferred to the Parish council account. The following payments were authorised
	Erection of dog bin
	£28.20

	NACL subscription
	£17.00

	HMRC  
	£72.60

	clerks salary March
	£257.40

	Cray Pond planting
	£200.00

	May Newsletter
	£240.00

	Woodcote volunteers
	£200.00

	Insurance
	£1,394.09

	
	£2,409.29


13. Annual Return and Annual Governance Statement. The meeting approved the annual governance statement and annual return. 
14. Declaration of Office   Parish councillors completed the  "declaration of acceptance of

office". The clerk would take the forms to be signed to those parish councillors unable to be at this meeting. 
15. Co-option of new member of the parish council. Liz Collas from Goring Heath was co-opted as a new member of the parish council
16. The Standing Orders, Risk Assessment and Asset Register were reviewed at the next meeting and the Annual return approved at the next meeting

17. Housing Needs Survey The Housing Needs Survey Report had been circulated all were in favour of taking the affordable housing proposal further. 
18. War Memorial Martin would hold a display in the Old Stables in Whitchurch on 30 May between 10-1. 
19. Increase in toll on Whitchurch Bridge.  Peter would be speaking at the forthcoming meeting.
20. Fencing for Garton End Play area. It was agrred to go ahead with the quote from Securafield who were RosPa accredited
21. Linking the Footpath. It was hoped that there would be a permissive path inside the field opposite Chimneypot Lane
22. Crays Pond/ Tinepits Rod D’Ayla had finished the spring planting; the parish council would be interested in meeting with him at the pond at some point.
23. Working Parties. The next one would be in the autumn.
24. Correspondence. Barbara and Brian Tappern. Had written to suggest that the defibrillator is placed either at the Goring Heath Hall, in St. John’s Hatchgate or the Sun Public House because it will need electricity. Preferably we would like to see two defibrillators in the village - one on one side of the village and one on the other. The BP Pangbourne Technology Centre is currently working with Scottish and Southern Energy (SSE) to upgrade the electrical power supply network to the local area and our site. SSE have been in communication with local Parish Councils regarding an associated Wayleave request.
25. AOB.  The parish council would man the BBQ at the village fete. 
Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 11th June 2015 at 8pm. The meeting finished at 10.10 pm 
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